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A C T I O N  R E Q U E S T  R E S P O N S E  
 

To:  Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 

Artie Powell, Manager 
Sam Liu, Utility Analyst    

    
 
Date:  June 21, 2011 
 
Subject: Docket No. 11-035-T05 – Advice No. 11-05 – Schedule 135, Net Metering 

Service 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION (Approval) 

The Division recommends that the Commission approve the proposed tariff page, Third 

Revision of Sheet No. 135-4, with an effective date of July 1, 2011, filed with the Commission 

on June 8, 2011 as Advice No. 11-05 and assigned Docket No. 11-035-T05. 

 
ISSUE 

On June 8, 2011, Rocky Mountain Power (RMP or Company) filed its proposed tariff 

page for Schedule 135, Net Metering Service, and provided an accompanying Exhibit 1, which 

shows the calculation of average retail rate credit prices for large non-residential customers. On 

June 14, 2011, the Commission issued an Action Request to the Division of Public Utilities 

(Division) to review the tariff filing for compliance with the February 12, 2009 Order in Docket 

No. 08-035-78.  This memorandum is the Division response to that request.   
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DISCUSSION 

The Commission’s Order in Docket No. 08-035-78, issued on February 12, 2009, 

directed the Company to file tariff pages containing the average retail rates for the previous 

year’s FERC Form No. 1 to update annually the valuation of net excess generation credits for 

large non-residential customers. In addition, the Commission’s Order directed the Company to 

update Schedule No. 37 annually.   The update of Schedule No. 37, under a separate advice 

letter, will be filed by the end of this month. The Division reviewed the tariff page modification 

for Schedule 135, Net Metering Service, as well as the accompanying Exhibit for the calculation 

of average retail rate credit prices for large non-residential customers.  

 

Therefore, Tthe Division recommends the Commission approve the proposed tariff page 

as complying with the Commission Order in Docket No. 08-035-78. 

 

 

CC: Michele Beck, OCS 
 Dave Taylor, RMP 
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